
 
 

April 15, 2025 
 
VIA EMAIL ONLY 
 
Chief Records Custodian 
New Mexico Department of Health 
PO Box 26110, Santa Fe, NM 87502      
  
RE:  IPRA Request for records from the New Mexico Registrar on reported induced abortions. 
 
Dear Custodian of Public Records: 
 
Pursuant to the Inspection of Public Records Act § 14-2-1 et seq., the American Center for Law 
and Justice (ACLJ)1 requests records from the New Mexico Registrar on reported induced 
abortions. 
 
For purposes of this Request, and unless otherwise indicated, the timeframe of records requested 
herein is December 1, 2024, through the date of receipt of this Request.  All terms used herein 
have the definitions given by NMSA § 14-2-6, et seq. 
 
The ACLJ requests copies the following records be provided via email: 
 
1. All records including emails prepared to be sent to the Center for Disease Control 

and Prevention to be included in the National Vital Statistics System that include 
reports on induced abortions reported to the state registrar pursuant to NM Stat. § 
24-14-18.   

 
2. All records sent to the state registrar from the person in charge of the institution in 

which the induced abortion was performed pursuant to NM Stat. § 24-14-18. 
 
3. All records including emails and reports sent by the attending physician, if the 

induced abortion was performed outside an institution pursuant to NM Stat. § 24-
14-18. 

 

                                                 
1 The ACLJ is a not-for-profit 50l(c) (3) organization dedicated to the defense of constitutional liberties secured by 
law. The ACLJ regularly monitors governmental activity concerning abortion and works to inform the public of 
such affairs. The ACLJ and its global affiliated organizations are committed to ensuring governmental 
accountability and the ongoing viability of freedom and liberty in the United States and around the world. 





 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
Jordan Sekulow      John A Monaghan 
Executive Director      Senior Litigation Counsel 
 
 
 




